Permanent Mission of Montenegro to the United Nations and other international organizations
Statement by Montenegro

UPR 3rd Cycle - Review of Latvia 
Geneva, 11 May 2021
Montenegro welcomes the distinguished delegation of Latvia.
Montenegro commends Latvia for its commitment to the protection and promotion of human rights, including its participation in and engagement with the UN human rights bodies and mechanisms, as well as its financial contribution to the OHCHR. 
We acknowledge the country’s continued efforts to further develop its legislative, institutional and policy framework in a wide range of issues. We welcome the various measures taken to ensure the right of ethnic minorities to preserve and develop their language, ethnic and cultural identity, and tradition. In this regard, we also note the concerns of some treaty bodies regarding certain legal provisions that could have a discriminatory impact on ethnic minorities in different fields. 
Among the positive developments, we welcome the amendments to the Labour Law to strengthen the equal treatment of women and men in employment. ( Latvia’s efforts to combat trafficking in persons and the availability of comprehensive State-funded assistance and support services for victims of trafficking are also commendable.( 
In line with our recommendation from the previous cycle, we are pleased to note that the ratification of the Optional Protocol to the CAT is underway.  

Montenegro recommends to Latvia:

1) To adopt the new Action Plan on the implementation of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities.

2) To ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women (CEDAW). 
We wish the delegation of Latvia a successful UPR cycle.

Thank you.
